
Protecting Public Land FOR the People 
Not FROM the People

SPRING 2021

Off-Roaders in Action



2 DONATE
Or join CORVA today!

Off-Roaders in Action
SPRING 2021

CCC Overreach	 3
The Saga of the Alameda – Tesla Expansion Area of Carnegie State Vehicular 
Recreation Area	 5
Blueprint for Stealing a State Park	 6
State agencies battle over the future of the Oceano Dunes	 8
Letters to CCC	 10
Support for the Gallagher Bill	 14
Letter to the Governor	 15
CORVA Land Use Report	 16
Madhatters	 18
What’s happening in Southern California 	 20
Introducing Relations Race Wheels	 31
Spring 2021	 34
VORRA'S 2021 	 35
I’m Gutted!	 38
CORVA Merchandise	 41
Business Sponsors	 42
Thank you for your donations	 44
Board of Directors	 46
What is CORVA?	 47
On-Going Meetings	 47

https://corva.org/donate
https://corva.org/join


3 DONATE
Or join CORVA today!

As you may have heard the California Coast 
Commission (CCC) has ordered an immediate ban of 
night riding, a closure of the Pier Avenue Entrance to 
Oceano Dunes, and a ban of vehicles on the Dunes 
within three years. Currently, we believe State Parks 
supports Oceano Dunes State Recreation Vehicle Area 
(ODSRVA) and we are waiting to see which direction 
they are going to support the future of the park. This 
decision has hit our communities extremely hard 
emotionally.  This ruling was made March 18th during 
a special meeting to discuss the Public Works Plan 
(PWP) which CCC had asked State Parks to develop 
but now rejects. Instead, staff of the CCC came up 
with their own plan, which contained the suggestions 
debated and approved at the March 18th meeting. 

The CCC is a quasi-judicial body which was 
established in 1972 to protect the California coast 
from rampant development, which was needed at the 
time.  The CCC is now the single most powerful land 
use authority in the United States given the high real 
estate value of the land in its jurisdiction containing 
an elevated amount of environmental assets.  There 
are 12 commissioners with six chosen from the 
General Public and six appointed elected officials from 
the areas under the commission’s jurisdiction.  The 
Commissioners hires their staff of which currently 
number 164.  CCC has a budget of $33 million for FY 
2020-21. CCC controls 1,100 miles of Coastline and 
up to five miles inland.

How are we going to defend ODSRVA?  This is going 
to be difficult and expensive. The history of abuse 
by the CCC goes back at least 30 years.  During the 
years since the beginning of the CCC the commission 
has removed an executive director that had been 
duly elected and there have been multiple lawsuits 
concerning property rights and overreach. Some of 
these cases have even gone to the U.S. Supreme 
Court where the CCC has been found guilty of 
violating the 5th and 14th Amendments. There have 
been at least 3 lawsuits filed at time of publication, 
with more to follow. These lawsuits will take many 
years to determine, with each side determined to 
appeal should they lose at the Trails Court level. 
Additionally, decisions may be made by a judge 

who is not as unbiased as we would like. Our other 
alternative would be legislative action or just having 
legislators put pressure on the CCC.  The best 
outcome would force reform of the CCC and ensure 
protection for ODSRVA.  No matter which way we 
go it will be expensive and take years to settle. The 
OHV community is going to need to form a coalition 
of everyone involved in our sport. This will include 
enthusiasts and manufacturers. I assure you that 
CORVA is looking at all actions that we may be able 
to take. 

President's Report            

CCC Overreach
KEN CLARKE 

The CCC is a quasi-judicial body which was established in 1972 to protect the California 
coast from rampant development, which was needed at the time.  The CCC is now the single 

most powerful land use authority in the United States

https://corva.org/donate
https://corva.org/join


4 DONATE
Or join CORVA today!

Despite not having events in 2020 due to COVID-19; 
CORVA is growing, and we are in a strong financial 
state. Our annual meeting will once again be a 
two-part conference call. The April 26th meeting 
has already passed, but elections will be held on May 
24th at 7:00pm. My second term as President will 
be up in May. If I am nominated again, I will accept 
the nomination. We still need a VP of Administration 
and a Secretary. Please let us know if you would 
like to take on one of these positions. Beside Board 
of Directors we need assistance for our Managing 
Director, and we need someone with experience in 
marketing to help with our ORIA. If you have legal 
experience CORVA can use you help. 

I would like to thank each CORVA Member for your 
support.  Plus, a big thank you to Off the Grid Surplus 
for taking over order fulfillment and our online 
store management. Please remember to call your 
legislators and tell them what a special place Oceano 
Dunes State Recreation Vehicle Area is to you and 
your family.  

https://corva.org/donate
https://corva.org/join
https://genright.com/
https://www.anytimefitness.com/gyms/1491/seal-beach-ca-90740/
https://dirtdirectoffroad.com/
https://sacramentooffroadsolutions.com
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Managing Director's Report         

The Saga of the Alameda – Tesla 
Expansion Area of Carnegie State 
Vehicular Recreation Area
BY AMY GRANAT 

Whenever environmental groups lobby against 
off-road recreation, the standard argument 
always includes a statement like; "we don't 
have a problem with OHV, it just belongs 
somewhere else". Unfortunately, they cannot 
ever identify where the 'somewhere else' is on 
the map. 

Every OHV area in California has seen either lawsuits 
or significant objections. Just think about the lawsuits 
filed against Ocotillo Wells by PEER. That lawsuit took 
4 1/2 years to resolve and eventually State Parks and 
the OHV community prevailed. Consider the lawsuit 
filed years ago by CBD against the BLM and Imperial 
Sand Dunes, that took even longer to resolve. These 
areas are located away from housing, away from the 
coast and away from population centers, yet still see 
their very existence threatened under attack.

The objection to the Alameda - Tesla Expansion Area 
of Carnegie State Vehicular Recreation Area is driven 
by the same people who have the grazing lease in 
the expansion area and own property adjacent to the 
SVRA. The Connolly/Garamendi family are wealthy 
and politically connected and have worked hard 
within the local community to foster hate against the 
off-road community. They have alleged off-roaders 
bring crime and danger to residents. Mark Connolly is 
an attorney and files the bulk of the lawsuits against 
Carnegie SVRA and the Alameda – Tesla Expansion 
Area. He has vowed to continue these lawsuits until 

he eliminates OHV recreation from ‘his valley’. There 
is no cost or downside for him to file these lawsuits. 
But it is costing the taxpayers of California thousands 
and thousands of dollars to defend the park. But just 
because this family is wealthy and well connected 
politically, does not mean they should win this battle 
and everyday Californians should lose. Should that 
occur, this would send a clear message to average 
Californians that wealthy, politically connected 
individuals can get whatever they want. All they need 
to do is keep pushing and pushing the issue until 
state legislators get tired of hearing the problem 
and decide that giving in to these wealthy politically 
connected individuals is the right answer. But it is 
exactly the wrong answer because it makes a mockery 
to the legislative process.

Off-road recreation is increasing in popularity, and 
Carnegie SVRA serves both the Bay Area and the 
Central Valley. The existing park is amazing for 
motorcyclists, but the expansion area is planned 
specifically to offer a completely different off-road 
experience. A full third of the 3100 acres would 
be a buffer zone, dedicated to conservation and 
restoration with no motorized travel. The rest of the 
area calls for 4-wheel drive touring and backcountry 
camping. For disabled and elderly individuals this 
is an exciting proposal because there is no existing 
opportunity for drive-in camping in a rural setting in 
the greater Bay Area. 

Continues on 7 »
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Blueprint for Stealing a State Park
BY AMY GRANAT 

It is a recipe for disaster: start with an 
innate disdain for off-roaders, mix in 
misinformation and lies disseminated 
through complicit media outlets, and finish 
up with a large dose of coastal elitism. What 
this seemingly muddled mess produces is a 
blueprint for stealing a state park.

But haphazard as it all may seem, stealing Oceano 
Dunes SVRA from the off-roading public has 
been a highly coordinated plan many years in the 
making. The chief instigators include environmental 
organizations who love to push their weight around 
in the halls of the state capitol, commissioners and 
staff on the California Coastal Commission, local 
developers and others who seem to have opted to 
‘hate thy neighbor’ rather than ‘love thy neighbor’.

But commissioners on the California Coastal 
Commission together with staff who aid and abet 
their every move, bear the brunt of the criticism. 
These commissioners profess to have great 
compassion for all Californians who want to access 
the coast, but when deliberating on the future of 
Oceano Dunes SVRA, they instead portray great 
condescension and outright animosity to off-roaders 
who want to preserve their treasured gateway to the 
California coastline.

Oceano Dunes State Vehicular Recreation Area 
includes about 3500 acres total but stands currently 
between 1100 to 1500 acres for motorized vehicular 
access, depending on seasonal bird closure and 
dust mitigation projects. All this noise has been 
generated by such a small area. Considering how 
many beachfront hotels with large parking lots exist 
on the California coastline, and how many celebrity 
and tech-magnate owned mansions are built on 
the coastline, it should be an easy decision to allow 
motorized recreation to continue in this exceedingly 
small area. The roughly 6 miles of coastal access 

that Oceano Dunes SVRA provides currently serves all 
sorts of communities, including fishing, equestrian, 
disabled and elderly, families and children. Vehicular 
access to the beach represents the common thread 
that brings all these groups together. Equally, all 
these groups will lose something precious because 
the California Coastal Commission has chosen disdain 
over understanding and criticism over cooperation 
with the community and with State Parks.

Those that have followed the saga of Oceano Dunes 
SVRA will recognize this recipe for stealing our 
state park via the decisions made by the Coastal 
Commission. It may seem that our community is 
powerless, but that is not exactly true. But we have 
not yet learned to wield our power correctly. We may 
be the little guy pushing back against the political 
monster that is the California Coastal Commission, 
but every monster has their Achilles heel or their 
tender underbelly. 

One of those sensitive areas lies with political action. 
We all have politicians who represent us at the state 
capitol, independent of whether we voted for these 
individuals. We are constituents and that is all that 
matters. As an off-road community we need to wield 
the power of the pen, the telephone and email and 
learn to contact our representatives often! This one 
action really does make a world of difference. Staff 
in legislators’ offices are told to keep track of the 
number of constituents who call and take sides on 
contentious issues. The environmental community, 
our opponents in many areas, are much better at 
contacting their legislators than the OHV community. 
While we love to post on social media and complain 
about the decision-making power of politicians in 
Sacramento, we personally do little to nothing to 
change the politician’s minds and by extension, their 
votes on issues that are important to our community. 

Continues next page »
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« Saga, from 5

All told, of the roughly 2000 acres that would have 
trails, the footprint would not exceed 10% to 20% 
of the acreage. There would be no recreation visible 
from the street. 

Everything about the objection to the development 
of the Alameda – Tesla Expansion Area of Carnegie 
State Vehicular Recreation Area is just plain wrong! 
CORVA has invested our hearts and souls trying 
to speak for the average off-road family who are 
not politically connected or wealthy but love their 
recreation experience. 

.

« Blueprint, from 6

Unless and until we overcome this fear and/or 
reticence to be involved, we cannot hope to change 
the tide against us. But all told, we number in the 
millions in California which is a number of great 
consequence and representative of many votes come 
election time. If we learn to use our power wisely, 
we can change the future. At this point, we have 
no choice, it must be done. Don’t wait another day, 
contact your legislator today! 

	

 Find your legislator: http://findyourrep.legislature.ca.gov/

https://corva.org/donate
https://corva.org/join
http://findyourrep.legislature.ca.gov/
http://findyourrep.legislature.ca.gov/
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Reprinted from CalCoast News.com

State agencies battle over the future 
of the Oceano Dunes
KAREN VALE
Two California state agencies claim to have 
control over the Oceano Dunes State Vehicular 
Recreation Area. The California Coastal 
Commission and California State Parks have 
been fighting for years over which agency will 
decide the future of off-road vehicle use in 
the area.

The parent agency for the two, the California Natural 
Resources Agency, has let the tussle continue for 
years even though the conflict has cost the state of 
California hundreds of thousands of dollars and drawn 
threats of lawsuits.

Staff is recommending Coastal Commission board 
members vote to phase out off-road vehicle access 
over the next five years, and close State Park’s Pier 
Avenue entrance. The plan also calls for camping and 
street-legal vehicles to be limited to an area between 
West Grand and Pier avenues.

State Parks argues it has legislative authority over 
the park and that the Coastal Commission has no 
jurisdiction to ban off-road vehicle usage, based on 
the Coastal Act and other legislation. State Parks is 
tasked with protecting the state’s natural and cultural 
resources, and creating opportunities for high-quality 
outdoor recreation.

The Coastal Commission asserts it has authority over 
the Oceano Dunes, based on the California Coastal 
Act. The Coastal Commission plans and regulates the 
use of land and water in the coastal zone, including 
“activities that change the intensity of use of land or 
public access to coastal waters.”

The fight began a decade ago when SLO County’s 
Air Pollution Control District (APCD) first claimed it 
had tied off-road vehicle traffic at the Oceano Dunes 
State Recreational Area to higher levels of dust on the 
Nipomo Mesa, including a now-refuted claim that the 
dust contained dangerous levels of toxic crystalline 
silica.

In 2018, State Parks entered into a stipulated order 
of abatement that mandates the state reduce wind-
blown dust on the Nipomo Mesa by 50 percent, 
even though its scientists disagreed with the APCD. 
State Parks then covered about 200 acres of dune 
sand with ground cover and orange plastic fencing, 
which appears to have had little to no impact on dust 
blowing on the mesa.

Some Coastal Commission members, spurred by false 
reports about the cause of the dust and its chemical 
composition, began debating whether the Oceano 
Dunes State Recreational Area should be partially or 
completely shuttered.

And while the two state agencies battle for control, 
a group of off-road enthusiasts is ready to take legal 
action if either of the state agencies attempts to ban 
or reduce off-road vehicle recreation at the dunes.

Friends of the Dunes, a not-for-profit corporation 
that represents approximately 28,000 supporters 
of off-road recreation, has successfully sued several 
state agencies, including the Coastal Commission, for 
failing to follow laws in their oversight of the dunes. 
In 2020, a judge ordered the Coastal Commission to 
pay Friends $252,726 for attorney’s fees and legal 
costs.

https://corva.org/donate
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However, the Coastal Commission was not required to 
pay Friends legal costs.

In 1982, the Coastal Commission issued State Parks 
a coastal development permit in 1982. As part of the 
permit agreement, State Parks is required to cover 
any litigation costs.

Ultimately, taxpayers pay the for state agencies’ legal 
missteps.

Last week, Thomas Roth, Friend’s San Francisco 
based attorney, sent a letter accusing the Coastal 
Commission of bias, overstepping its legislative 
authority and violating due process.

While the Coastal Commission claims to have 
authority to reduce or eliminate off-roading at 
the park, Roth does not agree, a sentiment that is 
supported by the Coastal Act, the California Coastal 
Plan and the State Vehicle Recreation Area Act.

In 1975, the dunes were set aside for off-road vehicle 
recreation as part of the California Coastal Plan, 
which says off-road vehicle use “shall be permitted.”

“The Coastal Commission has jumped the shark,” 
Roth wrote in his letter. “It has no authority to direct 
State Parks to ban all OHV (off-highway vehicle) at 
a park expressly authorized for OHV use, especially 
where that use has lawfully existed for 40 years, 
and where the use predated even the creation of the 
Coastal Commission.

“In fact, there is a ‘tell’ in the language that the staff 
uses,” Roth added. “Staff writes: ‘both laws suggest’ 
that closure is allowed. Suggest? The law either 
allows the CCC to close a park owned, operated and 
managed by State Parks or it doesn’t. It doesn’t. The 
use of the word “suggest” shows that the Coastal 
Commission doesn’t believe its own yarn.”

The Coastal Commission also justifies closing the park 
to support environmental justice, the ability of all 
races and social economic classes to receive equitable 
benefits. The Coastal Commission determined the 
residents of Oceano and Nipomo, who are impacted 

by the dust, are largely underprivileged people of 
color.

“While park users gain a unique form of coastal 
recreation, it comes at a cost that disproportionately 
impacts underserved communities,” according to the 
Coastal Commission staff report. “This presents a 
textbook case of environmental injustice.”

In addition to arguing that the Coastal Commission 
does not have the authority to shutter a state park 
based on environmental justice, Roth pointed out 
that the population of the Mesa affected by dust is 
whiter and wealthier than many of their neighbors. In 
addition, opponents of the Oceano Dunes recreation 
area have made comments about the type of people 
the park attracts, some who fly Confederate flags 
from their trucks.

“The Commissioners have repeatedly and for years 
evidenced bias against the OHV community and 
Friends of Oceano Dunes’ users at Oceano Dunes,” 
Roth said in his letter. “The OHV community 
and Friends cannot get a fair hearing from the 
Commission because the Commissioners have pre-
hearing determined that they want to eliminate OHV 
use at Oceano Dunes.”

As their primary justification for the elimination of 
off-road vehicle recreation on the dunes, Coastal 
Commission staff contends that basically the entire 
park is an environmentally sensitive habitat area 
(ESHA). However, most of the dunes are sand without 
any vegetation.

The Coastal Act defines ESHA as “any area in which 
plant or animal life or their habitats are either rare 
or especially valuable because of their special nature 
or role in an ecosystem and which could be easily 
disturbed or degraded by human activities and 
developments.”

On Thursday, the Coastal Commission will discuss 
the future of the Oceano Dunes State Vehicular 
Recreation Area during a virtual meeting.

https://corva.org/donate
https://corva.org/join


10 DONATE
Or join CORVA today!

JARED MACLEOD 

Re: Comments for California Coastal 
Commission March 18 meeting 
(ODSVRA)
Dear Commissioners,

Following years of preparation and direct coordination 
with the California Coastal Commission, California 
State Parks released their draft Public Works Plan 
(PWP) in December 2020. Per the deadline, the PWP 
was delivered as promised by State Parks to the CCC. 
Rather than this Commission taking the opportunity 
to discuss and evaluate the Oceano Dunes PWP at 
your March 18 meeting, you have taken the drastic 
action to instead move forward with a vote on your 
Staff’s recommendation for the 5 Year Phase out of 

OHV at Oce ano Dunes SVRA. 

In an effort to appease the CCC, State Parks went to 
pain staking measures to assure that the PWP had 
directly addressed each of this Commission’s concerns 
and demands. This was done at the expense of State 
Parks offering no actual benefit to the OHV users and 
campers of the Park in the PWP, but instead drastic 
new reductions and restrictions imposed to the Parks 
current operations.

This Commission’s intention to phase out OHV at 
ODSVRA is nothing less than an overreach of power, 
a violation of statutory mandate, a total dismissal 
of the PWP and a huge slap in the face to California 
State Parks and Director Quintero. 

Continues on 25 »

Dear Commissioners            

Letters to CCC
CORVA

Re: Oceano Dunes State Vehicular 
Recreation Area
The California Off-Road Vehicle Association (CORVA) 
has been advocating for off-road and motorized 
vehicle enthusiasts at all levels of government for 50 
years. In addition to California residents, we speak 
for thousands of visitors who come to our state to 
enjoy the unique landscapes we have to offer. One 
of the most unique, and most prized experiences for 
our community, above all others, is found at Oceano 
Dunes State Vehicular Recreation Area (ODSVRA). On 
behalf of the California Off-Road Vehicle Association, 
our thousands of members, member clubs and 
associated business sponsors, we would like to 
express our complete opposition to the staff proposal 

to phase out off-road recreation at the Oceano Dunes 
State Vehicular Recreation Area.

CORVA traces its roots back to the area then known 
as Pismo Beach, where we held our first meeting. 
Just as every origin story contains reference to a 
‘sacred place’, this area holds an especially important 
meaning for us as an organization and for our 
members. We are disappointed that the California 
Coastal Commission (CCC) staff is calling for the 
equivalent of its destruction by proposing a loss of 
access to the area. The material released by staff in 
preparation for the March 28 meeting is rife with bias 
and innuendo, conjecture, and hearsay, and in many 
cases largely lacking in peer-reviewed science. 

Continues on 26 »
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ED STOVIN
Letter to CCC
I am commenting on the proposed action at Oceano 
Dunes by the California Coastal Commission on 
behalf of the San Diego Off-Road Coalition.  Some of 
our member travel to Oceano Dunes SVRA to enjoy 
recreating in vehicles on the beach and in the dunes.  
We treasure the chance to do this and strongly 
encourage the commission to allow this activity to 
continue indefinitely.  We understand the California 
Coastal Commission will be looking at granting an 
operating permit for Oceano Dunes State Vehicular 
Recreation Area this week.  I would like to encourage 
the commission to grant this permit.  Please look at 
data concerning Oceano Dunes SVRA.  California has 
280 state parks.  In a recent study, Oceano Dunes 
SVRA was the eighth most visited park. State studies 
show over 1.3 million visits take place in Oceano 
Dunes each year.  This is a staggering number for this 
small park. Most visits are with motorized vehicles.  
Stopping vehicles there would alienate a huge group 
of California residents.

In a State Parks study Data shows that people come 

from all over the state and beyond to recreate at 
Oceano Dunes SVRA.  The greatest number come 
from the central valley (to escape the oppressing 
summer heat)  Many of these guests are an 
underserved population who truly value driving on 
this beach.  Many come and rent ATVs for the day.  
For many underserved people, owning OHVs is simply 
too difficult, but renting and driving at Oceano is 
entirely possible.

State environmental law applying to SVRAs is far 
stricter than other state parks.  I understand that 
California State Parks continues to do an outstanding 
job managing Oceano Dunes SVRA.  They go to great 
lengths to protect species, air quality and a host of 
other resources.  If the park is closed to vehicles, the 
strict laws that apply to the area will go away and the 
much looser general parks rules will come.  It is very 
possible that a wide variety of resources will suffer if 
vehicles are removed.

California has 840 miles of coastline and this small 
stretch is the only place in the state we can legally 
operate an OHV on the beach.  Please allow us to 
continue to do so at Oceano Dunes SVRA.

DIANA MEAD
Letter to CCC
This communication is meant to be a comment on 
Oceano Dunes PWP.

 Retain camping at the 1000 vehicles and conduct the 
study as needed. Reduction in capacity will not reflect 
current use for study and will likely result in further 
reductions.

 Removing concessionaires, especially the OHV 

rentals, in addition to potentially limiting access for 
underserved populations, will compromise safety. 
These rental concessions, have requirements for 
safety gear (which they also supply) and instruct on 
safe operation of their OHV’s. A newbie, borrowing 
from a friend will not have the same advantage and 
could too easily get hurt or hurt another visitor.

The Coastal Commission is blatantly seizing State 
Parks authority and negating State Parks stewardship 
of this, our first SVRA. While I suspect I am “preaching 
to the choir,” the PWP as drafted seems to be another 
effort to compromise with this renegade CCC.

https://corva.org/donate
https://corva.org/join
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I use the word compromise, because I believe the 
intent is there. “Compromise” assumes there are at 
least two willing parties, both of whom accept they 
will get some of what they want and will lose some 
too. Many agreements are reached this way, although 
winners and losers tend to be labeled. Business 
models suggest that “collaboration” is the better 
process to reach agreement, but again at least two 
willing parties are necessary to collaborate.

The California Coastal Commission has made it 
very clear that they have one agenda. No OHV at 
a California State Vehicle Recreation Area. There 
will be no compromise (been there, tried that), no 
collaboration which would demand a level of respect 
that is clearly lacking, and the appeasement that 
is the PWP, has been shoved aside in favor of a 
voluminous tax payer funded document created by CC 
staff.

My comment is that the CCC has no statutory 
authority over State owned property. The PWP should 
be drafted to match the environmental needs of this 
particular park, and the stakeholders who are directly 
impacted by the implementation of the PWP. 

 Thank you for your consideration. 

https://corva.org/donate
https://corva.org/join
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AB 232           

Support for the Gallagher Bill
MERCED RUNABOUTS AND EAST BAY HI TAILERS 

Assemblyman,

The members of our off road club request your 
support of the Gallagher Bill, AB 232. Many of our 
members are retired and have the time to travel to 
Arizona, Nevada and Utah to recreate. This is simply 
adjusting California's long-held policy of reciprocity 
for OHV registrations vis a vis other states. Until last 
year every state that had an OHV registration system 
would honor the registration from residents of other 
states when they visited to recreate in their state. 
Last year Arizona, Utah and Idaho began changing 
their policies and began to require any non-resident 
of their state to first obtain an out-of-state OHV 
visitor permit for their vehicle before they could 
operate an OHV in the state. In other words, they are 
dropping the reciprocity that has ALWAYS existed 

for motor vehicle registrations between states. A 
California OHV registration (green sticker) will no 
longer be accepted as legal in those 3 states. This 
bill will simply change California's OHV statute to 
continue to allow reciprocity ONLY for residents of 
those states that recognize CA OHV registration as 
legal in their state. Visitors from states that do not 
recognize the CA green sticker will be required to 
purchase a CA OHV Visitor Permit in order to operate 
their OHV in CA. Visitors from states that continue to 
recognize the CA OHV registration will continue to be 
able to operate in CA with only their home state OHV 
permit.

Respectfully submitted,

Merced Runabouts Off-Road Club and the East Bay Hi 
Tailers

https://corva.org/donate
https://corva.org/join
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Open Letter    

Letter to the Governor
DIANA MEAD
Dear Governor Newsom, 

We have noticed that the Sierra Club is urging you 
do the “right thing” and declare a nonexistent park, 
to exclude off highway motorized vehicle use. To say 
this is disingenuous is downplaying the consequences 
to any actions you might take in making such a 
declaration.

The acreage the Sierra Club is arbitrarily calling “Tesla 
Park”, is a 3000+ acre parcel owned by California 
State Parks, acquired with the expressed intention of 
expanding Carnegie State Vehicle Recreation Area, 
with funding from the Off Highway Motorized Vehicle 
Recreation trust fund. This property was not acquired 
through force but through a voluntary sale from 
property owners to the State. Willing sellers and a 
willing buyer, performed a transaction that was not a 
secret to the local stakeholders. 

Secondly, let’s talk a bit about our State Parks 
investment in this project. Over the 20 plus years 
since acquisition, State Parks, again with OHVMR 
Funds, mitigated (1.2 million dollar price tag) a SF 
Water District mess created with the Hetch Hetchy 
development. State Parks has rehabilitated the 
tailings left behind by a turn of the 19th century 
mining operation. Wildlife and indigenous sites have 
been cataloged and are protected today just as they 
are in the currently operating portion of the park. 
The water sources on the property now must meet 
the stringent State Parks protections. In the past 
they have been labeled “agricultural”. We are certain 
the Sierra Club is clear on the difference in those 
designations. 

There remains work to be done to ensure the 
safety of future public access. Much of this work is 

outlined in the Carnegie SVRA General Plan, which 
went through a robust, lawful public comment 
period before approval in 2016. Ensuring sustainable 
public access, motorized or other means, requires a 
significant ongoing maintenance budget. This kind of 
funding is allocated in the General Plan.

We encourage you to consult with State Parks and 
perhaps, those of us who are very invested in the 
expansion of this SVRA, before acting on public 
pressuring from a respected, albeit uninformed, 
organization. Quite honestly, this has turned into 
a “not in my backyard" tantrum, disguised as an 
environmentally concerned effort. 

California State Parks and the OHMVR Division in 
particular, is required by statute, to meet higher 
standards than any other established park entity 
in California. It defies logic to declare State Parks 
somehow “unfit” and shift ownership of this property 
to an unknown entity all to “protect’ it from a single 
activity enjoyed sustainably at nine State Parks this 
very moment. 

Thank you, Governor, for taking a moment to read 
this correspondence. We too, hope you will do the 
“right thing”. Support our State Parks and the 
Californians who visit them. 

Diana Mead, a concerned off road enthusiast, resident 
of Concord, CA

CC: California State Parks and Recreation, Director 
Quintero

California Department of Natural Resources, Secretary 
Crowfoot

OHMVR Division of State Parks, Deputy Director, 
Sarah Miggins
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March 2021- June 2021         

CORVA Land Use Report
Oceano Dunes Update
The Coastal Commission board members voted to 
phase out off-road vehicle access over the next 3 
years, and close Oceano Dunes’ Pier Avenue entrance 
in 18 months. The plan also calls for camping and 
street-legal vehicles to be limited to an area between 
West Grand and Pier avenues.

The CCC staff report called for a vote at the 
March 18th meeting to add conditions to Coastal 
Development Permit 3-82-300 that would phase 
out OHV use at the SVRA over 5 years. During the 
March 18th meeting deliberations, the commissioners 
reduced the phase out period from 5 years to 3 years 
and reduced the closure of the Pier Avenue entrance 
to 18 months. The Coastal Development permit was 
originally approved in 1982 and has been amended 5 
times to allow continued operation of the SVRA. 

Car camping will be allowed between Grand and Pier 
Avenues above the high tide line but not south of Pier 
Ave. the Pier avenue entrance would be permanently 
closed effective July 1 2021. 

According to the Coastal Commission plan, no motor 
vehicles will be allowed into the SVRA after Jan 1 
2024 other than the new camping area and all fenced 
areas will be closed to entry after Jan 1 2024. The 
Park would remain open until Jan 1 2024.   Exactly 
how the park would be managed between July 1 2021 
and Jan 1 2024 remains unknown.  The staff report 
suggested a phased closure to OHV use of one mile of 
beach per year beginning at the southern end of the 
park.

In addition, Parks was informed that the PWP needs 
extensive revisions and that some elements were 
not feasible, such as a southern access through 
the Phillips 66 refinery, improvements at the Oso 
Flaco campground or eliminating the proposed 
establishment of a 40-acre trail system at the 
southern end of the park. Any reduction in the size 
of the Plover/Tern exclosure sites were rejected. The 
seasonal exclosures will need to be made permanent 
at 300 acres for the main exclosure.
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LAND USE REPORT
Oceano Dunes SVRA and Pismo State 
Beach entering phase II of three-
phased reopening plan on Friday, 
February 19

Day use outdoor areas of park units currently 
open to the public remain open with 
modifications and COVID-19 guidelines

SACRAMENTO, Calif. – California State Parks today 
announced the reopening of campgrounds for existing 
reservation holders and new reservations within San 
Luis Obispo County. The reopening of campgrounds 
includes a limited number of sites within Oceano 
Dunes State Vehicular Recreation Area (SVRA) and 
Pismo State Beach (SB) beginning Friday, February 19.

As State Parks increases access to state parks and 
beaches, it is critical that Californians continue to 
recreate responsibly in the outdoors as the pandemic 
is far from over. Visitors are advised to stay local, 
wear a face covering, practice physical distancing and 
avoid gatherings with people outside the immediate 
household. Also, please plan ahead as some park 
units and campgrounds remain temporarily closed 
due to the pandemic, wildfire and weather-related 
impacts.

“Public health, the safety of visitors and the 
protection of natural resources continues to be a 
priority across the State Park System,” said California 
State Parks Director Armando Quintero. “While State 
Parks is reopening access across the system, it is 
doing so with modifications and COVID-19 guidelines. 
It is up to every single visitor to follow our new health 
guidelines, employ safe practices and protect natural 
resources to prevent any future restrictions.”

To find the availability of campsites within San 
Luis Obispo County, please visit the park unit 
webpage of your planned outdoor recreation or 
visit ReserveCalifornia.com.

As expected, the Center for Biological Diversity sued 
the State of California for violation of the Endangered 
Species Act related to nesting terns and snowy plovers 
in an effort to keep the SVRA closed.  California 
DPR has not commented on this pending litigation, 
however the SVRA opened on Feb 19 as planned.

Pismo State Beach and Oceano Dunes SVRA 
are managed in compliance with the General 
Development Plan, which provides direction and 
guidance for park purpose, broad land use planning 
uses, and program-based goals and guidelines. The 
1975 General Development Plan was amended in 1982 
and 1994 and predates the California Coastal Act of 
1976.

The existing Coastal Development Permit (CDP) 
A-4-82-300-A5, issued in 1982 for the entry kiosks 
and perimeter fencing projects, currently serves for 
compliance with the California Coastal Act and has 
been amended five times to accommodate additional 
projects and actions.

The proposed PWP will supersede the 1982 CDP 
and provide compliance for existing and future park 
management activities and select improvement 
projects with the California Coastal Act. The PWP will 
be consistent with the existing General Development 
Plan.

In a related development, the San Luis Obispo county 
APCD approved DPR’s Annual Report and Work 
Plan (AWRP) .  This is a critical step that DPR must 
meet.  Unfortunately approval of the AWRP was 
conditional on implementing dust control measures 
on an additional 90 acres of the SVRA, which includes 
closing the acreage to both camping and OHV use.  

Continues on 21 »
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No "I" in Membership        

Madhatters
Like all clubs and organizations during the pandemic, 
the Madhatters were challenged with how to keep 
our club active and the membership engaged. Over 
the past 12+ months, we have continued our monthly 
club meetings via Zoom, keeping everyone engaged 
and in touch. We even had a virtual Christmas party 
last year!  

The pandemic has not kept us down, just fueled us 
to keep going. We are a very active club that tries to 

get out 1-2 times each month. Last year we made it 
to the Rubicon, Barrett Lake and Slickrock, enjoying 
great turnouts at all the runs that took place.

Established in 1978, the Madhatters 4x4 Club of 
Northern California is a family-oriented group. 
Our membership consists of families in Nevada 
(Gardnerville/ Carson Valley/Las Vegas), Placerville, 
Pollack Pines, Foresthill, Hawaii and all over the Bay 
Area. Our Club President, John Allen, is just starting 
his 4th two-year term. John successfully keeps 
our club rolling, providing many opportunities for 
members to get out and wheel. There is no “I” in our 
membership; we roll together as a family unit.

We welcome all off-road enthusiasts (from stock 
to buggies) to join us in the fun and challenge of 
off-roading. We currently have 37 active families; 
this includes some lady drivers too. Our club has two 
4800 teams and two UTV teams that race King of the 
Hammers, with pit crews staffed by club members. 
While we are open for rigs of all makes and models, 
we do make sure that they follow the Cal 4 Wheel 
Safety Guidelines. Our families have Jeeps, Toyotas, 
Broncos and even a couple of Suzuki Samurai’s.

In October, as a club we organize our runs and events 
for the upcoming year.  This gives everyone a chance 

to participate and plan their time accordingly. Not 
everybody is retired yet (smile). Our membership 
determines what the club does, and members have 
the opportunity to serve as a Trail Boss and run the 
trails of their choosing. In years past, we have even 
organized club runs to Moab for Easter Jeep Safari, to 
the Panamint/Death Valley area for Thanksgiving or 
spring break and up to the North Coast of California. 

The Madhatters are affiliated with the California 
Association of Four-Wheel Drive clubs and CORVA. 
When renewing their annual dues, our membership 
has the option to include a CORVA membership as 

The Madhatters are affiliated with the California Association of Four-Wheel Drive clubs and 
CORVA. When renewing their annual dues, our membership has the option to include

a CORVA membership as well. 
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well. We strongly support and practice the “Tread 
Lightly” concept and support legislation to preserve 
off-road access to State and Federal lands. The 
Madhatters participate as a club in Cal 4 Wheel’s 
Winter Fun Fest and Sierra Trek events. 

The Madhatters 4x4 Club also maintains two 
adopt-a-trail projects. One is the Wentworth Springs 
section of the Rubicon, and the other is the Winch 
Hill 5 section on Fordyce. We also assist on other 
trail projects with Friends of Fordyce and Rubicon 
Trail Foundation. Last August, with the help of 
Friends of Fordyce, the Forest Service, other clubs 
and individuals -- we were able to hold a large work 
party on Fordyce to address some pressing repair 
issues. With rock trailers donated by Cal 4 Wheel and 
Rubicon Trail Foundation, we fixed all the areas with 
multiple loads of rock and screen. After a solid day 
of work, 60+ able-bodied men and women enjoyed a 

well-deserved Taco Bar!

Our club utilizes a Groups.IO group email service to 
allow members to easily organize and coordinate 
club events. Not only does this service facilitate 
communication between members, it also allows us 
to communicate upcoming runs to potential members 
and guests. We encourage everyone interested in our 
club to subscribe to this group email. This enables 
them to easily join club runs and quickly meet club 
members. We have found this to be an invaluable 
tool in maintaining and growing membership, as well 
as generating good turnouts at our sanctioned club 
events, especially with the COVID restrictions over the 
past year.

Please visit our Facebook page at: Madhatters 4x4 
Club of Northern California. We can be reached there 
with any interest or questions.
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What’s happening in 
Southern California 
ED STOVIN
Down in Southern California there are a few things 

going on.  If you like to camp in State Parks, like 
Anza Borrego Desert State Park, they are floating 
the idea to charge a $20 per night fee for primitive 
camping in places where they supply restrooms and 
fire rings.  This seems a little pricey given that the 
BLM nearby charges $6 per night for camping with 
similar amenities (McCain Valley) and the Cleveland 
National Forest charges $7 per 24hr period.  We heard 
other State Parks are talking about similar fees and 
we are wondering if it is the State trying to raise more 
money to pay for Covid related expenses.  

There is a Navy bombing range right next to the 
BLM's Superstition Open OHV area in Imperial County 
and the Navy has started a fencing project between 
the two areas.  Before, there were only signs along 
the border, and not particularly good signs.  This 
has led to regular intrusions into the bombing 
range.  Some of these intrusions have caused the 
Navy to abort bombing practice.  The Navy has told 
us that they go to a lot of trouble to plan and run 
bombing practice and having to call off missions 
wastes taxpayer money and harms the military's 
readiness.  The fence will be three heights of smooth 
wire with signs and reflectors every eight feet.  The 
fence will go from Huff Road to the east side of 
Superstition Mountain and is under construction now.

We started hearing reports about a route being 
closed in Anza Borrego Desert State Park recently.  It 
is called Sandstone Canyon and it branches off Fish 
Creek.  This is a deep, narrow wash that is fun to 
explore.  About halfway through, there is a rockfall 
that vehicles used to crawl over.  People got upset 

when the park put signs before the rockfall saying 
the area behind is closed to vehicles and is State 
wilderness.  Turns out the wilderness part was 
untrue and that volunteers mistakenly put that 
sign up.  When pressed, the park admitted that 
they closed the route because a person from State 
Fish and Wildlife was walking above the end of the 
dead-end canyon and found evidence that someone 
had winched a 4X4 up and out of the canyon and 
had driven across wilderness and into another 
canyon.  The evidence was a steel post driven into 
the ground, some rope, an Ocotillo tree was run 
over and a very old, large Ocotillo tree had been cut 
down, likely with a chainsaw.  I personally got to see 
pictures of the evidence and it is not pretty.  When 
the park was notified of the intrusion, they looked at 
their map of the area and realized that the trail was 
supposed to end before the rockfall.  There is both 
paleo (old animal evidence) and archaeological (old 
human evidence) beyond the rockfall and the park 
is required to protect those kinds of resources.  We 
don't like closures, but understand agencies have a 
duty to protect resources. 
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LAND USE REPORT
« Land Use, from 17

Most of the additional closed areas are an expansion 
of existing vegetation islands, with two high 
emissivity areas outside the fenced SVRA. The 
proposal was reviewed and approved by the SAG, 
another critical step, who reluctantly approved 
inclusion of 26 acres outside the SVRA that would be 
counted as part of the 90 acres.

Federal Legislation introduced for 
2021
Wilderness Legislation Update

HR 2546 - Protecting America's Wilderness Act

We expected reintroduction of wilderness legislation 
that failed to pass the Senate in 2020 and the bill 
was reintroduced for 2021.

The U.S. House of Representatives on Friday passed 
the far-reaching bill to provide new wilderness 
protections to 1.5 million acres of federal lands — 
535,000 acres of which are in California, an area 
roughly 18 times the size of the city of San Francisco.

The measure also would ban mining around the Grand 
Canyon and set aside more than 1,000 miles of rivers 
in California and other Western states from dams and 
other development.

Approved by the Democratic majority on a 227-
200 vote, the bill would be the largest wilderness 
preservation legislation in 12 years. That is when 
President Obama signed The Omnibus Public Land 
Management Act of 2009, which set aside 2.1 million 
acres of federal land as wilderness. To become law, it 
still must pass the U.S. Senate. President Biden has 
said he will sign it if it reaches his desk.

Among the areas slated for new wilderness 
protections in California are federally owned lands in 
Redwood National Park, and along the Eel and Trinity 
rivers in Northern California, the Carrizo Plain in 

central California, and the San Gabriel Mountains in 
Southern California.

Critics of the measure raised concerns that the 
new protections could have unintended negative 
consequences, arguing it could limit public access to 
the land and increase the risk of wildfires in the areas. 

Doug La Malfa (R-Calif) stated his opposition to the 
bill.  “We have seen the devastation that wildfires 
cause in Northern California time and time and time 
again. So why are we putting more land into this 
restrictive wilderness category which will make it 
even more difficult to effectively manage forests and 
to access them?” he added.

H.R. 316 (LaMalfa): Guides and Outfitters Act 

Summary: This bill would amend the Federal Lands 
Recreation Enhancement Act to allow the Secretary of 
the Interior and the Secretary of Agriculture to issue 
special recreation permits and fees for off-highway 
vehicle use on certain federal recreational lands, as 
defined. This bill is the successor to H.R. 289 of the 
2017-2018 Session. Status: as of 2/07/2019 Referred 
to the House Subcommittee on Conservation and 
Forestry 

H.R. 403 (Panetta): Clear Creek National Recreation 
Area and Conservation Act 

Summary: This bill would establish the Clear Creek 
National Recreation Area in San Benito and Fresno 
Counties to promote environmentally responsible 
off highway vehicle recreation and to support other 
recreational uses. This bill would direct the Bureau of 
Land Management (BLM) to designate 21,000 acres of 
land adjacent to Clear Creek as wilderness and would 
name this area, “Joaquin Rocks Wilderness”. The 
bill would also reopen the 63,000-acre Clear Creek 
Management Area for public outdoor recreation, 
including off-road vehicles and hiking.

Continues on 23 »
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This bill requires BLM to develop a plan including 
educating visitors about the hazards of asbestos. This 
bill is a reintroduction of H.R. 1913 from the 2017-
2018 Session. Status: as of 2/05/2019 Referred to the 
House Subcommittee on National Parks, Forests, and 
Public Lands

House Members Send Letter of Support 
on BLM Move to President Biden
Freshman Representative and member of the House 
Natural Resources Committee, Lauren Boebert (CO-
03) wrote a letter, endorsed by 22 members of the 
House to President Biden and reiterated their support 
for the Bureau of Land Management headquarters 
in Grand Junction, Colorado.  The letter pointed 
out the agency estimates it will save more than $2 
million in the fiscal year 2021 in lease costs and $1.9 
million salary savings annually based on locality pay. 
However, a recent media release from DOI shows 
BLM lost 287 employees or 87% of the 328 positions 
reassigned by the prior Administration from the 
bureau’s Washington.

Deb Haaland has been appointed 
Interior Secretary
Haaland, the first Indigenous person to be 
appointed to that position, has been celebrated by 

progressives as “a big deal.” When her nomination 
was announced, Rep. Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez 
(D-New York) tweeted, “Historic appointment. A 
visionary Native woman in charge of federal lands. 
Unequivocally progressive. Green New Deal champion. 
Exquisitely experienced.”

Haaland is a supporter of the Green New Deal and has 
said that she will “move climate change priorities, 
tribal consultation and a green economic recovery 
forward,” as she told the Guardian last year. To 
climate activists, Haaland will not only be able to 
undo damage from the Donald Trump years, but also 
move the county forward on climate goals. As interior 
secretary, she will have jurisdiction over federal lands 
and can set policy on things like oil leasing.

Biden said Tom Vilsack will steer U.S. 
agriculture toward net-zero emissions.
Tom Vilsack has been appointed to his second term 
to run the Agriculture Department. Secretary Vilsack 
previously served as Secretary of Agriculture during 
the Obama administration. President Biden has said 
that Vilsack will carry out an ambitious agenda that 
includes “American agriculture being the first in the 
world to achieve net-zero emissions,” in part by 
paying farmers for carbon capture. 
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LAND USE REPORT
Vilsack echoed that sentiment in his remarks, 
saying that the nation would have an “incredible 
opportunity” to lead the world in combating climate 
change and reap “the new, good-paying jobs and 
farm income that will come from that leadership.”

OHV Division Update
Welcome news for the OHV Division is the 
appointment of Sarah Miggins as Deputy Director 
by Governor Newsom.  Sarah has recently served 
as Chair of the OHV Commission and comes from 
a background as Executive Vice President of the 
American Conservation Experience (ACE) which 
provides crews for many types of trail maintenance 
and restoration projects, including OHV projects. She 
also served as Executive Director of the Southern 
California Mountains Foundation which is active in 
the San Bernardino National Forest.  She has shown 
considerable aptitude as Chair of the Commission, 
taking on complex issues such as the Oceano Dunes 
and the Carnegie Expansion. We look forward to her 
leadership as Deputy Director of the OHMVR.

Recent OHMVR Commission 
Appointments
Roger Salazar has been appointed by Governor 
Gavin Newsom in 2020, Commissioner Roger Salazar 
brings a lifelong family history of off-roading to the 
OHMVR Commission. As a boy, he would accompany 
his father and uncles on trips through the Rubicon 
Trail and learned to drive on his Dad's 1978 Jeep CJ5. 
The earliest known photograph of his father is as 
an infant in front of the Salazar family 1946 Willys 
Jeep. There has been a Jeep in the Salazar family 
continuously for nearly 75 years. 

Tina Brazil, 59, of Turlock, has been appointed to the 
Off-Highway Motor Vehicle Recreation Commission 
by Governor Newsom.  Brazil has been a public safety 
dispatcher at the California Highway Patrol since 
1997. 

Patricia Urena of Calexico, current chair of the 
OHMVR Commission has been reappointed for 
another 4 year term by Governor Newsom.

Diane Ross-Leech - Appointed by Speaker of 
the Assembly Anthony Rendon in August, 2020, 
Commissioner Ross-Leech is a native Californian 
with a passion for environmental stewardship. From 
an early age, Commissioner Ross-Leech has been an 
avid outdoorswoman – hiking, camping, canoeing, 
backpacking, skiing, snow shoeing, and bird watching 
throughout California and the West.

In 2018 Commissioner Ross-Leech retired as Director 
of Environmental Policy at Pacific Gas and Electric 
Company. She has expertise in developing innovative 
strategies encompassing corporate sustainability, 
climate change adaptation, endangered species, 
migratory birds, land resource management 
and renewable energy. Throughout her career 
Commissioner Ross-Leech has built strong working 
relationships with federal and state resource agencies 
in California and Washington DC, and established a 
wide network of influential environmental non-profit 
and energy industry stakeholders.
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« Jared Macleod, from 10

In the spirit of collaboration, I would think that 
this Commission would recognize the good faith 
efforts put forth by State Parks, to find compromises 
and solutions for the longer term sustainability of 
balanced recreation and natural resource protection 
at the Park. By this Commissions outright dismal 
of the PWP, in favor of your Staff recommended 5 
year plan, you are demonstrating your conscious lack 
of willingness to work with State Parks toward real 
solutions, in favor of a unilateral decision for this 
Commission to unlawfully change the designation and 
uses of ODSVRA. 

I find it disgraceful that your Staff believes to hold 
the moral authority and high ground to dictate 
the future demise of an entire community. Your 
staff’s recommendation would displace this entire 
community, destroying businesses and a vibrant 
local economy depending on this Park, rob healthy 
recreational opportunities from families and restrict 
disabled access to the only fully ADA accessible 
section of California coastline. All in an effort to fit 
your staff’s biased objective to destroy over 100 years 
of well documented vehicle recreation at the Park. 
This is what we call gentrification, and it is in fact 
an intentional act of discrimination. I have heard 
from staffers that the local families, businesses and 
community will find ways to adapt to these proposed 
changes at the Park. This just is not right.

It appears that your Staff has not considered the 
immediate and long term consequences that this 
5 Year Plan will have on the disabled community, 
residents, businesses, surrounding communities and 
on affordable recreational opportunities for families 
all over the state and country. Oceano Dunes SVRA 
is the crown jewel of the California experience for 
tourists who travel here from all over the world. Our 
Park should be serving as a model for how responsible 
recreation can coexist in balance with natural 

resource protection and management. 

It is time for this Commission to recognize the many 
successes the OHV Community has provided through 
the funding of our incredibly successful endangered 
species programs and natural resource protections. 
The Coastal Commission should be working with 
State Parks and the Off Road community, to build 
upon these successes, and to model them for use at 
other coastal State Parks programs. There is much we 
can do through collaboration and working together, 
but this would require willingness by this Coastal 
Commission to not take unilateral action on your 
staff’s recommendation.

I urge this Commission to reject your Staff 
recommendation for the 5 year phase out of OHV 
use at Oceano Dunes SVRA. I urge this commission 
to come to the table and sit down for collaborative 
discussions with CA State Parks towards further work 
to develop the PWP.

My family has spent 3 generations growing up on the 
Dunes, and I would like my young daughter to grow 
up with these same wholesome family experiences 
that are so near and dear to our hearts. My family 
will stand with State Parks to ensure the current 
recreational opportunities at Oceano Dunes SVRA 
will be here for generations to come. We urge this 
Commission to vote NO on the 5 year plan!

Sincerely, 

Jared Macleod
VP, Friends of Oceano Dunes
VP of Education, California Off Road Vehicle 
Association (CORVA) 
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« CORVA Letter to CCC re: Oceana Dunes, from 10

Therefore, we must conclude that the proposal is 
driven by bias against off-road recreation instead of a 
scientifically based need for closure.

Additionally, we strongly believe that the staff 
proposal has purposely misrepresented conditions 
at Oceano Dunes and failed to recognize the 
extraordinary environmental work the California 
Department of Parks and Recreation has undertaken 
in the park. This includes one of the most successful 
breeding programs for the Western Snowy Plover 
among all such programs along the coastline of 
California. The staff report lacks recognition of 
this success, along with many other successful 
environmental programs and protections DPR has 
undertaken at the park in collaboration with the 
California Department of Fish and Wildlife. This is 
just one example of Coastal Commission staff either 
excluding pertinent facts or including misleading 
information masquerading as fact.

As recently as 2012, courts have determined that 
off-road recreation is consistent with the California 
Coastal Act and does not violate ESHA, but staff, in 
the report, have ignored court- settled opinions in 
favor of recommending biased actions.

Per Section 30240 Environmentally sensitive habitat 
areas; adjacent developments

(a) Environmentally sensitive habitat areas shall 
be protected against any significant disruption of 
habitat values, and only uses dependent on those 
resources shall be allowed within those areas.

(b) Development in areas adjacent to 
environmentally sensitive habitat areas and parks 
and recreation areas shall be sited and designed 
to prevent impacts which would significantly 
degrade those areas and shall be compatible with 
the continuance of those habitat and recreation 
areas.

This section calls out Parks and Recreation areas 
as needing special consideration, equivalent 
to that for environmentally sensitive habitat. 
Facilities operated by DPR would fall into this 
category that requires special consideration with 
respect to activities that occur within them.

With respect to environmental justice and tribal 
concerns, we contend that there is an opportunity for 
meaningful improvement in this area, but to tie these 
vastly different and unrelated issues solely to the 
elimination of OHV use is a gross oversimplification.

The staff report states on page 6:

“Park changes that might allow Oceano to 
capitalize on its beach-fronting location, 
allowing the community enhanced opportunity 
for revitalization, including through directly 
connecting the community to its beach, would 
bring with it the types of opportunities that help 
other California beach towns to prosper. Similarly, 
a Park without OHV use allows for the tribes to 
access their ancestral and sacred spaces without 
the noise and habitat degradation that this use 
brings. In other words, by eliminating vehicular 
and OHV uses in ESHA, consistent with the 
Coastal Act and LCPs, there is also the potential 
to help both the directly inland communities and 
the five- cities area realize new opportunities 
for community revitalization and enhancement. 
Such action would also be consistent with tribal 
interests and recommendations.”

The above statement is pure speculation and 
offers no rational connection between the issues of 
economic revitalization and tribal access and impacts 
to resources by OHV use. It is difficult to understand 
what action this paragraph calls for, other than 
elimination of OHV use. It seems to indicate that 
economic revitalization of the area will magically 
occur if OHV use is eliminated.
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Later sections of the staff report include a more 
detailed discussion of various economic impact 
studies and points out that businesses related to 
OHV activity may eventually be replaced by those 
that cater to non-motorized recreation but there 
no discussion of the actual economics of how this 
transition would work. With respect to tribal concerns, 
the Park presently keeps sites of tribal interest 
fenced off and protected from adverse effects. Tribal 
concerns are a valid issue and deserve a more in-
depth discussion. It is unclear how tribal members 
would be better able to visit their sites and sacred 
spaces simply by eliminating OHV use and taking no 
other action.

Reading the proposal for ODSVRA, it is clear staff 
chose to define public access and public recreation 
opportunities by what they deem politically and/
or socially acceptable. Merely reading the way staff 
callously dismisses the importance of access to 
motorized recreation enthusiasts, we have concluded 
that motorized travel is a type of recreation staff does 
not value. But clearly, statute does not allow the CCC 
or staff to make judgements of this nature, but in 
reality, statute clearly acknowledges that members 
of the public recreate in coastal areas in many 
ways. The staff report also includes various other 
misinterpretations of statute to justify their proposal 
that serve to usurp the authority of DPR to manage 
parks in accordance with their mission.

Among the harshest provisions of the staff report 
is the recommendation on page 16 that: “the Pier 
Avenue entrance to the Park be closed immediately 
and the natural dune and bluff conditions restored.” 
There is no supporting analysis for the closure of 
this access road such as studies of the effects of 
displacing a large volume of traffic from this route. 
This recommendation is clearly unworkable and at a 
minimum requires further study.

At the same time “Staff recommends a new vehicular 

beach camping area between West Grand and Pier 
Avenues, including for ADA vehicle access. Staff 
recognizes that these unique recreational access 
opportunities are revered at the Park, including as it 
is the only State Park in California where such vehicle 
access and beach camping is allowed.” If Pier Avenue 
is closed what access would there be to this adjacent 
area for ADA and non-motorized access? There is no 
detail of how this would work and apparently it will 
be left up to State Parks to figure this out. Of course, 
the CCC will need to approve any additional parking 
or beach access in the area.

It is unclear with this proposal how the public would 
obtain access to the entire area of the Park south 
of Pier Avenue. Without motorized access visitors 
who wish to engage in water related activities such 
as surfing, surf casting, and beach walking will have 
no alternative except to carry all their gear across an 
expanse of dry sand and as much as several miles 
down the beach. This will eliminate beach access for 
all but the youngest and fittest visitors, or those with 
the resources for equestrian use. Other visitors will 
need to use the limited vehicular access from Grand 
Avenue but will not be able to reach areas south of 
Pier Avenue except using non-motorized equipment. 
There is some limited access through the community 
of Oceano via sand trails from Strand Avenue through 
vacant lots, but there is presently no public beach 
parking in this residential area. We seriously question 
the unintended effects closing Pier Avenue without 
providing any alternative beach access. This action 
hardly seems consistent with the direction in the LCP 
or the Coastal Act that indicate a maximum amount 
of public access should be provided.

Per section 30001.5 of the California Public 
Resources Code, part of the responsibility of the 
CCC is the following: “Maximize public access to 
and along the coast and maximize public recreational 
opportunities in the coastal zone consistent with sound 
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resources conservation principles and constitutionally 
protected rights of private property owners.”

Additionally, section 30001.2 of the Coastal Act 
recognizes that; “... electrical generating facilities, 
refineries, and coastal-dependent developments, 
including ports and commercial fishing facilities, 
offshore petroleum and gas development, and liquefied 
natural gas facilities, may have significant adverse 
effects on coastal resources or coastal access, it may be 
necessary to locate such developments in the coastal 
zone in order to ensure that inland as well as coastal 
resources are preserved and that orderly economic 
development proceeds within the state.”

The above sections acknowledge that some coastal 
areas may be managed with different criteria because 
their operations and purposes are critical for the 
economic wellbeing of residents and communities in 
California. The intent of this section is to allow the 
CCC to recognize their inherent importance. Certainly, 
a valued and widely popular State Park deserves the 
consideration the above statute allows. Yet nowhere 
is this represented in the proposal as staff appears to 
desire above all else that ODSVRA be closed to OHV 
use.

The importance of ODSVRA cannot be underestimated 
to the local community. If the proposal as written 
should be unwisely adopted at the March 18h 
meeting, responsibility for the resulting detriments 
to gas stations, restaurants, motels and hotels, 
supermarkets and all other businesses in the area 
would fall squarely on the shoulders of the CCC.

It is unconscionable how staff of the CCC appear to 
easily dismiss the consequences of their proposal by 
paying little attention to the negative effects it will 
have to the small cities surrounding ODSVRA and 
their ability to fund schools and local facilities. The 
pervasive attitude of “this isn’t my problem” inherent 
in the document cannot be overlooked.

 These are specific areas of the proposal we find 
significantly inadequate:

1.	 Page 30 of the ODSVRA Review Report contains 
an unacceptable amount of conjecture and 
hypothesis in ‘suggesting’ that the South County 
Coastal Area Plan, a component of the LUP that 
was adopted in 1984 calls for limiting riding and 
access in the La Grande Tract and is reinterpreting 
components of the plan to support their proposal.

2.	 There is only one report from the Technical 
Review Team (TRT) available on the CCC website 
which, contrary to the ODSVRA Review Report, 
does not indicate the need for establishing a 
permanent exclosure area. Rather the one TRT 
report on the website indicates they did not feel 
that establishing a permanent exclosure was 
necessary.

3.	 With respect to the Arroyo Grande creek crossing, 
State Parks currently does not allow vehicles to 
cross the creek when it flows, so Parks seems 
to have accepted this condition, but reserves 
the right to study how to better manage the 
creek crossing, which seems reasonable. In fact, 
this approach seems more reasonable than an 
inflexible seasonal closure that was previously 
suggested at the January 12, 2017 and hearing 
the CCC approved Condition #5, which was based 
on recommendations from NOAA Fisheries In 
those recommendations, NOAA slightly revises 
DPR’s operating guidelines with respect to the 
Creek. Staff’s view at the time was that these 
recommendations are reasonable steps to address 
potential problems and are closely related to 
current DPR actions. 

	 Yet there is no explanation in the 2019 report 
for the rejection of this recommendation and 
imposition of a seasonal closure in its place.
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4.	 The LCP clearly carves out the Dunes as an SVRA 
despite it being in a Sensitive Resource Area.

5.	 According to statute, the CCC has broad discretion 
how to manage activity in an ESHA. The 
interpretation presented in the ODSVRA Review 
Report is redefining allowable activities to align 
with the ideological bias presented by staff that 
support the proposal for eventual closure.

6.	 The proposal made to reduce numbers of entrants 
has no scientific basis, and more than when the 
original numbers were set, which were based 
on historical use. There are no studies cited to 
indicate ODSVRA can no longer accommodate the 
same numbers.

In the proposal calling for closure of ODSVRA, staff 
of the CCC has redefined, reinterpreted and almost 
rewritten historical documents to support their 
viewpoints. It is an attempt by staff to hoodwink 
the public into accepting what we contend is just a 
point of view. Citations from court cases involving 
developers throughout the Review Report mislead the 
public into equating recreation and public access in a 
State Park with private for-profit development. The 
two are not the same, nor should they be presented 
as such, as it is highly disingenuous. Throughout 
the report, staff has engaged in the not-so-subtle 
denigration of the millions of recreationists who 
visit Oceano Dunes every year by encouraging and 
repeating propaganda. This behavior is inconsistent 
with the values of the State of California and is 
specifically unbefitting behavior by representatives of 
an agency purported to represent all Californians.

As an organization representing citizens of California, 
it is abhorrent and alarming to us, that the Coastal 
Commission would choose to battle against 
another state agency rather than work together to 
facilitate solutions. The staff report was obviously 
prepared over a considerable amount of time, using 
a considerable amount of taxpayer resources. This 

report undermines a highly regarded state agency, 
ignores the importance of that agency’s work and 
ignores DPR’s stated mission to the people of 
California.

In summary, we believe that this proposal violates the 
very reason the CCC was created – to insure access to 
coastal areas to the public. The form of recreation is 
not up to the CCC to find politically correct.

Public Resources Code section 30320(a) and (b) state 
the CCC must adhere to the following mandates:

The people of California find and declare that the 
duties, responsibilities, and quasi- judicial actions 
of the commission are sensitive and extremely 
important for the well- being of current and future 
generations and that the public interest and principles 
of fundamental fairness and due process of law 
require that the commission conduct its affairs in an 
open, objective, and impartial manner free of undue 
influence and the abuse of power and authority.

It is further found that, to be effective, California’s 
coastal protection program requires public awareness, 
understanding, support, participation, and confidence 
in the commission and its practices and procedures. 
Accordingly, this article is necessary to preserve 
the public’s welfare and the integrity of, and to 
maintain the public’s trust in, the commission and the 
implementation of this division.

...Reasonable restrictions are necessary and proper 
to prevent future abuses and misuse of governmental 
power so long as all members of the public are given 
adequate opportunities to present their views and 
opinions to the commission through written or oral 
communications on the official record either before 
or during the public hearing on any matter before the 
commission.

We contend that the proposal for ODSVRA has not 
complied with the above mandate. Instead, the 
proposal has ignored the interest of a significant 
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portion of the public as well as the fundamental 
principles of fairness and has released a draconian 
proposal in a manner that is neither open, objective, 
impartial nor free from influence.

The staff report lacks:

•	 Public Awareness

•	 Support

•	 Understanding

•	 Participation

•	 Public Trust

Because the proposal to phase out off-road recreation 
in Oceano Dunes is neither environmentally necessary 
nor fiscally responsible, the only conclusion we are 
left with, is that this recommendation is politically 
motivated. Therefore, CORVA calls for this proposal to 
be rescinded and repudiated immediately.

On behalf of the Board of Directors, CORVA, California 
Off-Road Vehicle Association

Amy Granat Managing Director
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Welcome Our New  Business Sponsor!    

Introducing Relations Race Wheels
Relations Race Wheels is a company of off-
roaders and overlanders who design and 
manufacture products for OHV recreation. 

Off-roading does not just describe the products 
they sell, but it is part of the company culture. Like 
many off-road businesses, Relations developed from 
personal passion for off-roading, and the realization 
that many wheels being used off-road were not 
developed with the durability and functionality 
needed by off-roaders.

Because of this, their design team has put an 
enormous amount of effort into delivering functional 
products coupled with dependable quality in an 
aesthetically pleasing design. Meeting customer 
demand has been at the core of Relations Race 
Wheels products. Customers requests led the 
company to create a hybrid wheel capable of being 
used as a true beadlock or standard tire mount. 
Additionally, they offer protection rings for hardcore 
wheelers and true beadlocks for those tackling 
the tough terrain that calls for extremely low tire 
pressure.

Relations Race Wheels has recently invested heavily 
in developing their team and machinery in the 
armor department to build products that meet 
their high standards. Bringing in design, R&D, and 
manufacturing in-house has expedited the process 
from idea to final product, cutting down on lead 
times, and has eliminated errors from outside 
sources. Additionally, the company has expanded into 
3D scanning and CAD modeling. This led to the birth 
of our manufacturing department for RRW metal 
armor products. With an in-house engineer, we are 
able to go from concept to design at a rapid pace.

During the weekend you can find the crew from 
Relations Race Wheels wheeling in Johnson Valley 
or wrenching for teams competing in SCORE, Best 
of the Desert and Baja. CORVA is proud to welcome 
Relations Race Wheels as a CORVA Business 
Sponsor! Check out their entire line at: https://www.
relationsracewheels.com/
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2020 was a rough year in so many ways, and for many of us, riding and driving provided that much 
needed getaway. But the influx of new users to the community has put a burden on the public lands 
that are so important to us enjoying our passion.

Because of this, the stewardship efforts and educational activities of Tread Lightly! are more important 
than ever. Because CORVA has been a member of Tread Lightly for many years, all our members are 
entitled to a discounted membership! 

Individual Membership Benefits (annual membership)
$50 Level Membership – Reduced to $25 to your Club Members with your CORVA Membership

•	 20% off Tread Lightly! Store

•	 Up-to $100 Discount Tire rebate

•	 20% off Outdoor4x4 subscription

•	 10% off the Garmin Overlander all-terrain navigator 

•	 20% off Shear Comfort Custom Seat covers

•	 Eligibility to apply for a Tread Lightly! Stewardship Grant

•	  Member t-shirt

$100 Level Membership – Reduced to $50 to your Club Members with your CORVA Membership

•	 All of the above plus Chrysler, Jeep, Ram, Dodge, SRT, and Fiat Affiliate Rewards Program 
Preferred Price, 1% below factory invoice on purchase or lease of new vehicles.

•	  New BFGoodrich Tires® rebate program.

We’d love to have you join us on the journey to keep public lands open and accessible for your club and 
numerous others to enjoy.

To start the process for your Club Membership, please click here for the website Tread Lightly!
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Spring 2021
VINNIE BARBARINO, CORVA SOUTHERN DIRECTOR
Here it is the middle of March and we’ve been 
dealing with Covid for over a year now.  I truly 
hope that you, your family and loved ones 
have all been safe and healthy during this 
trying time.  

It really has changed how everyone lives, plays and 
works.  How have I been doing you might ask?  Well, 
I’m staying home a lot but still finding time to get out 
and enjoy our public lands.  

The first week of February was the King Of The 

Hammers Race.  Hammertown was open to anyone 
that paid the entry fee and had a recent negative 
Covid test and wore a mask.  I opted to take the 10 
minute test when I arrived at the lakebed.  So there I 
was sitting in my truck early in the morning sticking 
that swab way up into my nose to collect a sample 
and then putting it into the test vial.  Once a drop of 
the solution went onto the test strip all I had to do 
was wait a few minutes for the results.  Negative. In 
I went to set up camp and join Ken Clarke (CORVA 
President) at the booth he set up a few days earlier.  
We were also joined by CORVA board members Jared 
Macleod and Dave Cundy (and future board member 
Mike McGarity : )   We were fortunate to have 
space given to us by OffTheGridSurplus.  We owe a 
huge thanks to the Bobby, Josh and all the folks at 
OffTheGridSurplus.  They hosted a 50th anniversary 
party for CORVA on Wednesday as well as tribute to 
Steve Gardner who most of you know passed away 
way too soon.   OffTheGridSurplus also stepped up to 

take over the CORVA Store operations since Steve’s 
passing.  We were there all week in Hammertown 
accepting donations and telling people how we are 
one of the best “Land Use Advocates” around.  Covid 
may have slowed off road recreation down but not 
our advocacy efforts.  We are still meeting with land 
managers, State Parks and the OHV Commissioners 
all online and making comments when needed.  

Ocotillo Wells has opened back up to dispersed 
camping so my family and I went out there last 
weekend.  It was beautiful with great weather and 

warm. It was also the traditional weekend that Tierra 
Del Sol Four Wheel Drive Club has their “ Desert 
Safari” event.  This year, due to Covid and State parks 
not issuing event permits, they made it a virtual 
event.  Anyone that purchased one of their store 
items online was entered into their raffle.  Since 
they couldn’t have an event in the park, they got 
permission to set up a tent and booths next to the 
Jack-In-The-Box restaurant.  CORVA was invited 
to set up our booth outside and greet the store 
visitors.  Everyone socially distanced and wore masks.  
Two lucky winners won a complimentary CORVA 
membership and some CORVA Swag.  There were 
many other lucky winners too.  Thanks to TDS for 
recognizing the importance of CORVA’s efforts and 
inviting us.

With the Covid vaccinations underway, hopefully it 
won’t be long before we all can get back to normal 
and getting out there and enjoying our public lands.  
Till next time, stay safe and see you on the trail.

With the Covid vaccinations underway, hopefully it won’t be long before we all can get back 
to normal and getting out there and enjoying our public lands.  
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Glenn Helen        

VORRA'S 2021 
VORRA’s 2021 season started off with a bang 
on March 19-21st, at Glen Helen Raceway in 
San Bernardino, California. 

The season opener was also the first race VORRA has 
ever held outside of Northern California and Nevada. 
Luckily, this legendary venue provided a great new 
experience for VORRA short course racers, as well as 
some southern California racers who were new to the 
VORRA series. Overall, a win-win for everyone! 

47 racers took the green flag over the course of this 
two-day race, and even with a little rainy weather, it 
was still a great time for all with the VORRA family! 

The biggest and arguably most fun to watch classes 
of the weekend were the UTV- production 1000 class 
and Group T for the trucks. These were some action-
packed races all weekend long!  

The kids’ classes were also a crowd favorite, watching 

the 170’s battle it out is fun, but also impressive! 
VORRA’s youngest racer, Riley Smallwood, being only 
6 years old! 

The CORVA Sponsored award for perseverance, went 
to Cody Vanderveer. Cody was racing #959 in the 
Production 1000 class. Cody was having a great race, 
but in-spite of his best efforts, he had a rollover in 
the 2nd heat of Sunday’s race. 

Cody was a great sport about his luck at the race and 
was very appreciative of the C.O.R.V.A. Award. When 
told of the award, he said it was the best news he’d 
had all day. He went on saying, “I had so much fun! 
I love your guy’s vibes; I definitely found my favorite 
series this weekend”!

And that is what VORRA is all about! 

All results as well as information on upcoming races, 
can be found at vorraracing.com.
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Senator Toni Atkins,

I'm gutted!  I just found out that the California 
Coastal Commission is closing Oceano Dunes State 
Vehicular Recreation Area. Although t’s far from my 
house in San Diego, I go there on occasion to ride 
around the sand dunes and on the beach.  I am not 
the only one who enjoys the park.  The last official 
visitor count was around indicated 1.4 million people 
visit Oceano Dunes SVRA every year, but now it is 
believed to be closer to 2 million.  People love this 
park, and they love it with their vehicles. Vehicles 
have been on this beach since there have been 
vehicles  http://www.bob2000.com/pismo.htm  

It feels like the CCC has grossly overstepped their 
authority; they have certainly broken the hearts 
of countless outdoor enthusiasts.  State parks has 
done an outstanding job managing the area while 
protecting the resources there.  There are 840 miles 
of coastline in California and these five miles is (was) 
the only place we could drive/ride on the beach.  This 
makes me really sad, and I have lost faith in State's 
ability to govern equitably for all its citizens.

Ed Stovin
President San Diego Off-Road Coalition
President Friends of Ocotillo Wells SVRA
Desert Advisory Council Member (With BLM Desert 
District)
Director California Off-Road Vehicle Association

I’m Gutted!
BY ED STOVIN
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ADVERTISE WITH US:
Full Page Color: $160.00/issue

Half Page Color: $80.00/issue

Full Page B&W: $100.00/issue

Half Page B&W: $50.00/issue

Minimum ad sale is 2 issues.
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https://freedomropes.com/
https://accutuneoffroad.com
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CORVA Merchandise
STORE.CORVA.ORG
CORVA accepts donations for our 
merchandise. Although your donation is not 
tax deductible, it is one way CORVA raises 
funds to continue to fight for off-road 
recreation access.  

When you promote CORVA by wearing a shirt or hat, 
displaying stickers, etc. you are helping spread the 
word to your fellow off-roaders. Show them you 
support CORVA – Order Today!!

We make the process easy too.  Order online at the 
CORVA Store and we will get your order processed 
quickly.  Once we have received your order, we will 

send you a confirmation email so you will know when 
your items have shipped.

All orders are shipped via USPS.  You can expect to 
receive your order quickly, usually no more than a 
week.  

Thank you for helping to support CORVA.  Don’t 
forget to order extras to give along with a Gift 
Membership for all those off-roaders in your family! 
If you have any suggested items that you might want 
that are not listed, send us an email.  We are always 
looking to promote CORVA!

http://store.corva.com
https://store.corva.org
http://store.corva.com
https://store.corva.org
https://store.corva.org
https://corva.org/contact
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Business Sponsors
Please support CORVA'S Business Sponsors #ISUPPORTOFFROADRECREATION

4 WHEEL PARTS
4wheelparts.com
ajimenez@4wp.com
400 W. Artesia Blvd.
Compton, CA  90220
(800) 284-9840

ACCUTUNE OFFROAD 
accutuneoffroad.com
miker@accutuneoffroad.com
9448 Bond Ave
El Cajon, CA  92021
(424) 377-0808

ARGO MOTORSPORTS
agromotorsports.com
661-212-8660

ALL TERRAIN CONCEPTS
allterrainconcepts.com 
info@allterrainconcepts.com

AMERICAN ADVENTURIST
americanadventurist.com 

ANYTIME FITNESS
2920 Westminster Avenue
Seal Beach, CA, 90740
562 221-9004

BTF FABRICATION 
btffabrication.com

CLEAN-DEZERT 
clean-dezert.org

DEADMAN OFF-ROAD
deadmanoffroad.com

DERT WERKS INC
dirtwerksoffroad.com
1985 Aviation Dr., Unit 5,
Corona, CA 92880
(951) 454-2955

DESERT ARMOR 
desertarmorshop.com
desertarmorshop@gmail.com
15809 N 156th Ct
Surprise AZ, 85374
(312) 285-0854

DIRT DIRECT OFF-ROAD
dirtdirectoffroad.com
14417 chase st #169, 
Panorama City, CA, 91402
(818) 397-5009

DIVINE DIRT OFFROAD CO
divine-dirt.com 
13628 Chase Street
Los Angeles, CA  91331

EIMKEITH.COM 
eimkeith.com

ENJOY THE MOUNTAIN 
EnjoyTheMountain.com
(805) 807-6623

FAULTLINE POWERSPORTS INC
faultlinemc.com 
351 San Felipe Road
Hollister, CA, 95023

FREEDOM ROPES
Freedomropes.com
407 Beech St, 
Arroyo Grande, CA, 93420
(310) 729-8377

GEN-RIGHT OFF-ROAD
genright.com 
4535 Runway
Simi Valley, CA,  93063-3494

GO BIG TRUCK PERFORMANCE
gobigtruckperformance.com
2188-A Knoll Drive, 
Ventura, CA, 93003
805 650-6169

HAPPY TRAILS RENTAL
happytrailsrental.com 
32838 Old Women Springs Rd. 
Lucerne Valley, CA, 92356

LAGUNA BEACH DENTAL ARTS
lagunabeachdentalarts.com
tiffanywang87@gmail.com
222 finch
Lake forest, CA, 92630
(909) 456-0605 

MOJAVE PARTS
mojaveparts.com
1221 Avenida Acaso Suite E, 
Camarillo, CA, 93012
(805) 512-6218
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MOTOMART AT CARNEGIE
motomartatcarnegie.com 
PO Box 800
Tracy, CA, 95378-0800 

MXMEGASTORE
www.mxmegastore.com 
customersupport@mxmegastore.
com
3208 Menasha Ave
Manitowoc, WI, 54220
(877) 968-6686

OFF THE GRID
offthegridsurplus.com 
624 Key Lime Way
Escondido, CA, 92027

OPT OFF ROAD
optoffroad.com
(951) 514-8002

PCI RACE RADIOS
pciraceradios.com
scott@pciraceradios.com
(562) 485-4022

POWER TANK
powertank.com
(209) 366-2163

RELATIONS RACE WHEELS
relationsracewheels.com
info@rrwheels.com
1310 Potrero Ave
South El Monte, CA, 91733
(626) 415-8171 

RELENTLESS OFF-ROAD 
FABRICATION
relentlessfabrication.com

RIGG GEAR ADVENTURE
nelsonrigg.com 
justin@nelsonrigg.com
3518 W Lake Center Drive Ste A
Santa Ana, CA, 92704
(949) 246-0915

RPD MEDIA 
rappidvfx.com
alex@rappidvfx.com
10092 Oak Circle
Westminster, CO, 80021
(310) 770-8579

RZR WERKS LLC
rzrwerks.com 
4775 E 30th Place Suite B
Yuma, AZ, 85365

SACRAMENTO OFFROAD 
SOLUTIONS
sacramentooffroadsolutions.com 
sacramentooffroadsolutions@
gmail.com
1785 E Main Street, Suites 4 & 5
Woodland, CA, 95618
(530) 383-7534

STEVEN BURNS - MORTGAGE 
BROKER
stevenburnsmortgage.com
(909) 312-4189

TAILGATER TIRE TABLE
TailgaterTireTable.com
3305 Ormsby Lane, 
Carson City, NV, 89704
(775) 622-8048

TINY RIG CO 
tinyrigco.com
daniel@tinyrigco.com
6352 Industry Way
Westminster, CA, 92683
(657) 400-2009 

TRAIL THERAPY OFFROAD
trailtherapyoffroad.org
9424 Lake Canyon Road, 
Santee, CA, 92071
(619) 569-9049

WESCO PERFORMANCE
wescoperformance.com
(805) 987-6991

https://corva.org/donate
https://corva.org/join
http://www.motomartatcarnegie.com 
http://www.mxmegastore.com
mailto:customersupport%40mxmegastore.com%20?subject=
mailto:customersupport%40mxmegastore.com%20?subject=
https://offthegridsurplus.com/
http://optoffroad.com
http://pciraceradios.com
mailto:scott%40pciraceradios.com?subject=
http://www.powertank.com
http://relationsracewheels.com 
mailto:info%40rrwheels.com?subject=
http://www.relentlessfabrication.com
http://nelsonrigg.com
mailto:justin%40nelsonrigg.com?subject=
http://rappidvfx.com
mailto:alex%40rappidvfx.com?subject=
http://www.rzrwerks.com
http://sacramentooffroadsolutions.com
mailto:sacramentooffroadsolutions%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:sacramentooffroadsolutions%40gmail.com?subject=
http://stevenburnsmortgage.com
http://www.TailgaterTireTable.com
http://tinyrigco.com
mailto:daniel%40tinyrigco.com?subject=
http://www.trailtherapyoffroad.org
http://www.wescoperformance.com
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Louis Brannum	 $1,200 

Ron & Emi Webber	 $1,000 

Off Road Animals 	 $570 

Travis  Feist 	 $500 

David & Robin Thomas	 $500 

Walter Novick	 $440 

Richard & Linda Pincombe	 410

Getting' Off 4x4 Club 	 $400

Louis Brannum	 $400 

Dirt Devils 	 $250 

Sierra Access Coalition 	 $200 

John & Dinkelbach	 $200 

Corky Lazzarino	 $200

Michael  McGarity	 $150  

Pete & Kathleen Bernasconi	 $110 

Ronald West	 $100 

Viktor Kovacs	 $100 

Ron Sobchik	 $100 

Dennis & Susan Law	 $100 

Dennis  Law	 $100 

John Simon	 $100 

Richard & Lee Ann Puente	 $90

Steven & Joann Boomer	 $90

Richard Puente	 $90 

Gene Riggs	 $80

Tim Golden	 $80 

Clark & Kourtney Becker	 $60

Anthony & Amy Silva	 $60

Rick & Judy Fisher	 $60 

Dennis & Susan Pope	 $60 

Steve & Sandra Peters	 $60 

Fred & Monica Petersen	 $60 

Alan Boyer	 $60 

James & Patricia Edwards	 $60 

James T. & Ivette Orr	 $60 

Doug Divine	 $50

Brian & Coralene Fisher	 $40

Steve & Sali Loomis	 $40

Tom & Sherie Thompson	 $40 

Bill & Arlene Modic	 $40 

Phil & Stacy Salazar	 $40 

Tom Thompson	 $40 

Ray & Kristen Valenzuela	 $40 

Jake Lee	 $40 

Justin Petty Rigg Gear	 $40

Adventure 

Walter Novick	 $40 

Phil  Salazar	 $40 

Bill & Arlene Modic	 $40 

Dawn & Michael Muscarella	 $40 

Austin Gorrill	 $40 

Walter Novick	 $40 

Justin  Petty	 $40 

Jake Lee 	 $40 

Jake Lee	 $40 

Kirk & Sandra Oberg	 $40 

Gary & Carrie Dunn	 $40 

Steve & Charlotte Tindle	 $40 

Tucker Sanders	 $40 

Danny Zamudio Bucio	 $40 

Austin Gorrill	 $40 

Dawn Muscarella	 $40 

Stephen & Brittany Howard	 $40 

Jarrod Deaver	 $40 

Gerard Steiner	 $30

Lance  DesBaillets	 $30 

Brian & Julie Petrie	 $30 

Brian Petrie	 $30 

Bruce Brazil	 $30 

Aaron & Courtney Lasley	 $25 

Jim Grant	 $20

Mark Stephens	 $20

James & Melodie Dunn	 $20

John  Beaty	 $20

Travis Troupe	 $20

Jeffrey  Coxen	 $20

Rob  White	 $20

Greg & Alma Hess	 $20

John Meadows	 $20

Gray Crouch	 $20 

Clayton & Luisa Miller	 $20 

Eric Rehm	 $20 

Jeff & Christine Brady	 $20 

Dan McGuire	 $20 

Craig Hart	 $20 

Charlie & Gail Glasgow	 $20 

Jeff & Christine Brady	 $20 

David Crockett Jennifer Lee	 $20 

Kirk & Sandra Oberg	 $20 

Kenneth & Robin Wagle	 $20 

Charlie & Gail Glasgow	 $20 

Craig Hart	 $20 

Dan McGuire	 $20 

Dave & Marcia Smith	 $20 

Kristian Meyers 	 $20 

John Mathews	 $20 

You keep us going    

Thank you for your donations

https://corva.org/donate
https://corva.org/join
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David & Jennifer Lee Crockett	 $20 

Anne Do	 $20 

Daniel & Courtney Atalig	 $20 

Kraig Palmer	 $20 

Reginald Pulley	 $20 

Kenneth & Robin Wagle	 $20 

John Mathews	 $20 

Kristian Meyers	 $20 

Dave Smith	 $20 

Steve & Sandra Peters	 $20 

Tim Bensch	 $20 

Garrett Kautz	 $15

John  Bonner	 $15

Jason & Cheryl Riddle	 $15 

Jason & Cheryl Riddle	 $15 

Jason & Cheryl Riddle	 $15 

Daryl Bender	 $10

William Modic	 $10

Keith Crawford	 $10

Eric Stewart	 $10

Luke Schock	 $10

Cody Scheideman	 $10

Gary & Patty Byrd	 $10

Eric Buchner	 $10 

David & Susan Gibbs	 $10 

Grable Ramirez	 $10 

Steve & Jennifer Egbert	 $10 

Robert & Margie Wohlers	 $10 

William & Kathi Page	 $10 

Cordoza Weatherly	 $10 

Jeff  Nugent	 $10 

Ray & Kristen Valenzuela	 $10 

Paul & Jeannine Kinney	 $10 

Bob & Amanda Phillips	 $10 

Robert & Shiela Rozsa	 $10 

Bradley Thomas	 $10 

Ali Bozorgzad	 $10 

Todd Bencze	 $10 

Bradley Bouphavong	 $10 

Jeff Nugent	 $10 

Cordoza Weatherly	 $10 

William & Kathi Page	 $10 

Margie & Robert Wohlers	 $10 

Steve & Jennifer Egbert	 $10 

Richard & Patty Abruzzo	 $10 

Jordan Kepler	 $10 

Aaron Long	 $10 

David & Courtney Blue	 $10 

Alexander Woods	 $10 

William & Karen Henry	 $10 

John Janssen	 $10 

Bradley Bouphavong	 $10 

Todd Bencze	 $10 

Ali Bozorgzad	 $10 

Bradley Thomas	 $10 

Robert & Shiela Rozsa	 $10 

Bob & Amanda Phillips	 $10 

Joseph & Carol DeBellis	 $10 

John Janssen	 $10 

William & Karen Henry	 $10 

Alexander Woods	 $10 

David & Courtney Blue	 $10 

Aaron Long	 $10 

Jordan  Kepler	 $10 

Richard & Patti Abruzzo	 $10 

Nathan Davis	 $10 

Nathan Davis	 $10 

Richard & Patty Abruzzo	 $10 

Aaron Long	 $10 

David & Courtney Blue	 $10 

Alexander  Woods	 $10 

William & Karen Henry	 $10 

L. Todd & Mary Beth Cochran	 $10 

Edward Gallagher	 $10 

Zach Hogland	 $10 

Daniel & Courtney Burns	 $10 

David & Kristin Howell	 $10 

Steve & Merideth Hendry	 $10 

Joseph DeBellis	 $10 

George & Laura Emmerson	 $10 

Tony & Melinda Carreon	 $10 

Justin & Leah Shover	 $10 

Gary & Julie Wotasik	 $10 

Benjamin & Carla Carroll	 $10 

Chad & Lauren Nordman	 $10 

Andrew & Nicole Gleason	 $10 

Mark & Shannon Davis	 $10 

George Suchand	 $10 

Tyler Ames	 $10 

H & Karla Gomez	 $10 

Roger Lutz III	 $10 

Larry & Brenda Engwall	 $10 

Joe Skerl	 $10 

Cassandra McUmber	 $10 

Emmanuel  Boudrant	 $10 

Amy Volmer John Foster	 $10 

Donald Conibear	 $10 

Lance & Stephanie DesBaillets	 $5

https://corva.org/donate
https://corva.org/join
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PRESIDENT — KEN CLARKE 
ken.clarke@corva.org

PAST PRESIDENT, DIANA MEAD
diana.mead@corva.org 

VP ADMINISTRATION — VACANT

VP LAND RESOURCES & PUBLIC POLICY — BRUCE 
WHITCHER 
bruce.whitcher@corva.org

VP EDUCATION — JARED MACLEOD

VP SALES & MARKETING — CHARLES LOWE 
charles.lowe@corva.org

TREASURER — MIKE MOORE 
mike.moore@corva.org

SECRETARY — VACANT

N. REGIONAL DIRECTOR — KEN CLARKE  
ken.clarke@corva.org

ASST. N. DIRECTOR, LEGISLATION — VACANT

ASST. N. DIRECTOR, GRANTS — BRUCE BRAZIL  
bruce.brazil@corva.org

ASST. N. DIRECTOR, CLUBS — LORI LEWIS  
lori.lewis@corva.org

N. REGIONAL SECRETARY — VACANT  

S. REGIONAL DIRECTOR — VINNIE BARBARINO  
vinnie.barbarino@corva.org 

ASST. S. DIRECTOR, LEGISLATION — BOB HAM  
bob.ham@corva.org

ASST. S. DIRECTOR, GRANTS — ED STOVIN  
ed.stovin@corva.org

ASST. S. DIRECTOR, CLUBS —DAVE CUNDY

REGIONAL SECRETARY — JIM WOODS
jim.woods@corva.org

MANAGING DIRECTOR — AMY GRANAT
amy.granat@corva.org 
916-710-1950

Board of Directors

https://corva.org/donate
https://corva.org/join
http://diana.mead@corva.org 
mailto:mailto:charles.lowe%40corva.org?subject=
mailto:mailto:jim.woods%40corva.org?subject=
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On-Going Meetings

The California Off-Road Vehicle Association 
(CORVA) is a varied group of outdoor 
recreationalists who are extremely active in 
promoting the positive aspects of vehicular 
access on public lands and protecting that 
right. 

The group is composed of the owners of “Green 
Sticker” vehicles such as ATV’s, motorcycles, 
3-wheelers, trail bikes, and dune buggies, as well 
as“street legal” 4x4 vehicles, dual sport motorcycles, 
baja and desert racers,and snowmobiles.

We work with land managers for responsible 
off-highway vehicular access and recreation 
opportunities. Secondarily, we educate our member-
ship on the constantly changing rules and regulations 
and promote conservation, clean-up and trail 
maintenance projects. 

We participate in lobbying activities in both 
Sacramento and Washington DC. We work closely 
with the State Department of Parks and Recreation 

providing input to the Off-Highway Motor Vehicle 
Recreation (OHMVR) program from the users’ 
standpoint.

We provide a valuable resource to land managers in 
the form of dedicated OHV and OSV enthusiasts who 
believe in using our public lands responsibly. 

We are active at all levels of the land management 
public process with both the BLM and USFS as well 
as at the county and local levels.  We do this by 
commenting on many environmental documents on 
issues that affect us.  

We coordinate with other multiple use organizations 
such as snowmobiles to horse enthusiasts to protect 
multiple use rights that we both share.  Only together 
can we fight the extremists. We are dedicated to 
protecting our lands for the people, not from the 
people. For more information, contact Amy Granat, 
Managing Director:

amy.granat@corva.org or 
916-710-1950

What is CORVA?

Get in Touch
Want to contact CORVA? Send an email to info@corva.org or call 916-710-1950.

Off-Roaders In Action
Spring 2021 EDITOR

Ken Oyer
koyer@me.com

NEWSLETTER DESIGN
Chris Kennedy 
ck@ckladesign.com

Friends of El Mirage
www.elmirage.org

2nd Wednesday

Friends of Jawbone
www.jawbone.org

3rd Wednesday

Board Conference Call
4th Monday

https://corva.org/donate
https://corva.org/join
mailto:amy.granat%40corva.org?subject=
mailto:info%40corva.org?subject=
mailto:koyer%40me.com?subject=From%20ORIA
mailto:ck%40ckladesign.com?subject=
http://www.elmirage.org
http://www.jawbone.org
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